
From: NANCY GOGAN < > 
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 4:54 PM 
To: goethals@cityofsanmateo.org <goethals@cityofsanmateo.org>; Eric Rodriguez 
<erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; Amourence Lee 
<alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan <dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance --- next city council meeting July 20  
  

Dear San Mateo Mayor and City Council,  
I am a long-time San Mateo resident.  (I even s erved on the City's Human Resources 
Commission in the 90's!)  
Please vote to pass the Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance at your next city council 
meeting on July 20.  It is a smart and necessary measure that can help protect innocent 
lives and vulnerable people in our community.   I look forward to watching the meeting 
and seeing another great action by our local legislators!  
Thanks very much,  
Nancy Gogan  
 



From: Holly Herndon < > 
Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2020 9:07 AM 
To: Joe Goethals <jgoethals@cityofsanmateo.org>; Eric Rodriguez <erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; 
Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; Amourence Lee <alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan 
<dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance  
  
Dear San Mateo City Council Members, 
 
Please vote yes on the Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance. This is one important way to help keep 
children, families, and everyone safe from accidental and intentional gun violence. Thank you for your 
work to keep our community safe and healthy. 
 
Best regards, 
Holly Herndon 
 



From: Lynn Israelit <  
Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2020 11:48 AM 
To: Joe Goethals <jgoethals@cityofsanmateo.org>; Eric Rodriguez <erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; 
Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; Amourence Lee <alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan 
<dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance  
  
Dear Council Members, 
 
I beg you to vote YES on the Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance coming up during your July 20 Council 
Meeting. This is a common sense, easy-to-comply-with rule that will help prevent accidental shootings 
(especially by, and of, our youngest most vulnerable residents) as well as gun thefts. Please move to 
pass this ordinance to protect all residents from preventable tragedies. 
 
With much gratitude,  
Dr. Lynn Sydor Israelit 
 



From: RJ < > 
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 6:54 PM 
To: Joe Goethals <jgoethals@cityofsanmateo.org>; Eric Rodriguez <erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; 
Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; Amourence Lee <alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan 
<dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Safe Storage  
  
Dear San Mateo City Council Members, 
 
Please vote yes on the Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance. I feel this is an effective way to 
keep our families safer and will help prevent accidental shootings.  
 
Thank you for working to keep our community safer, 
 
Roberta Jurash  
 



 
 
 
From: Sally McClure < > 
Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2020 3:18 PM 
To: Joe Goethals <jgoethals@cityofsanmateo.org>; Eric Rodriguez 
<erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; Amourence 
Lee <alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan <dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Please approve of safe storage of firearms  
  
Dear San Mateo City Council Members,  
 
Please vote YES on the Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance! Especially for the sake of children in 
our area and for the safety of all citizens, you can help encourage responsible gun ownership.  
Thank you for your time and energy on the City Council and for considering this request.  
 
Sally McClure 
 



From: Jennifer Morris < > 
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 4:12 PM 
To: Diane Papan <dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Please vote YES on the safe storage ordinance  
  
Dear Council Member Papan,  
 
I live in San Mateo. Too many families lose children to unsafely stored firearms. Their lives are damaged 
irreparably. This could be avoided if the firearms were safely stored. Please vote YES on the safe storage 
ordinance in the upcoming July 20th meeting. 
 
Thank you, 
Jennifer Morris 
 



From: Anna Muelling < > 
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 4:31 PM 
To: Eric Rodriguez <erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; 
Amourence Lee <alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan <dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Cc: Muelling Anna <muelling@me.com> 
Subject: Fwd: Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance  
  
Dear Council Members, 
 
I strongly support the Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance.  We know that suicides, homicides, and gun 
accidents in the home decrease when guns are required to be safely stored.  Please make our county 
safer by voting YES on this ordinance. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Anna Muelling 
Peninsula Moms Demand Action 

 



From: Maria Patitucci < > 
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 4:19 PM 
To: Joe Goethals <jgoethals@cityofsanmateo.org>; Eric Rodriguez <erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; 
Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; Amourence Lee <alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan 
<dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: IMPORTANT vote on July 20th!  
  
 
Dear Member of the San Mateo City Council, 
 
I am a member of Moms Demand Gun Sense on the Peninsula.  I understand you are voting on a Safe 
Storage of Firearms Ordinance at your next city council meeting on July 20th.   
 
I encourage all of you to vote YES on SAFE STORAGE of weapons and help prevent unnecessary gun 
violence.  
 
Thank you!  
 
Maria Patitucci Valdevit 
Mom and Gun Sense Advocate  
 



From: Bethann Tally < > 
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 4:28 PM 
To: Diane Papan <dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Safe Storage  
  
Hi.... Pls vote YES on Safe Storage on Monday!  Such an important issue. 
 
Thank you 
 
Bethann Tally 
 



From: Sabine Won < > 
Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2020 11:49 AM 
To: Joe Goethals <jgoethals@cityofsanmateo.org>; Eric Rodriguez <erodriguez@cityofsanmateo.org>; 
Rick Bonilla <RBonilla@cityofsanmateo.org>; Amourence Lee <alee@cityofsanmateo.org>; Diane Papan 
<dpapan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Approve safe storage of firearms  
  

I've lived on the peninsula for 48 years and care deeply about the safety of San Mateo for all its 

citizens. I urge you to vote YES on the Safe Storage of Firearms Ordinance at your upcoming 

city council meeting. Every year, almost 600 children die by suicide with a gun and almost 5 

million American children live in homes with guns that are both loaded and unlocked. Most gun 

violence is preventable and you have a responsibility to encourage responsible gun ownership. 

 

Many other cities in San Mateo county have already passed this important and life-saving 

measure. It's one small step towards having more common sense gun solutions to keep our 

communities on the peninsula thriving. Thank you for your consideration. Please vote YES! 

 

Sabine Won 
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